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STATEMENT BY THE DELEGATION OF THE REPUBLIC OF INDONESIA
AT THE 36th SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
CONSIDERATION OF THE UPR REPORT OF ANDORRA  (5 November 2020)

Thank you, Madam President,

Indonesia thanks the delegation of Andorra for the presentation of their national report.

Indonesia commends Andorra’s continued efforts towards realizing real equality and non-discrimination, particularly through the enactment of the Equal Treatment and Non-discrimination Law of 2019, and its impositions of tough sanctions against discrimination. 

Indonesia further welcomes Andorra’s national strategy on education, particularly in championing the values of democracy, cultural diversity, tolerance, and justice within its national education curriculum. 

To further improve progress in the promotion and protection of human rights in Andorra, Indonesia would like to recommend the following:

1. To continue to strengthen the work of its national Ombudsman to enable it to emulate the work conducted of an NHRI in accordance with the Paris Principles; 

2. To consider acceding to the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families; as well as providing human rights training for relevant authorities, including this Convention on Migrant Workers; and

3. To strengthen measures in combating human trafficking and protecting victims as well addressing hate speech, including through conducting regular human rights training involving judges, prosecutors, border police, immigration authorities and other law enforcement officials. 

We wish the Government of Andorra a successful review.

Thank you.

